
 Dr. Walker F. Connor 

Dr. Walker F. Connor, of Belmont, Vermont and retired Distinguished Visiting Professor at Middlebury College, passed 

away on February 28, 2017 at the age of 90. Dr. Connor was born in South Hadley, Massachusetts in 1926 to Daniel J. 

and Mary Jane (Walker) Connor. In 1944 he enlisted in the U.S. Army and served in the South Pacific during World War 

II. Upon completion of his service he returned to Massachusetts and later graduated from the University of 

Massachusetts in Amherst. He continued his education at Georgetown University, obtaining a Masters Degree and 

Doctorate in Political Science in 1961.  

 

Upon graduating, he began his career of teaching and the pursuit of scholarship in the field of Political Science. Starting 

as a faculty member of Nasson College (Springvale, ME), he subsequently taught at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, 

SUNY-Brockport, Trinity College (CT), and Middlebury College. Additionally, Professor Connor was appointed to the 

faculty of Oxford University, Salzburg University, Cambridge University, the London School of Economics, Central 

European University, and Dartmouth College among other institutions. 

 

Additional prestigious appointments included Scholar-in-Residence at the National Foreign Assessment Center; Senior 

Fulbright Lecturer, Institute of Political Science (Warsaw); and a Fellowship at the Woodrow Wilson International Center 

for Scholars.  

 

Professor Connor is considered one of the founders of the interdisciplinary study of nationalism. From his earliest work, 

he attempted to improve understanding and establish conceptual consistency in the field. In doing so, he urged fellow 

scholars to avoid loose terms and concepts.  

 

He enjoyed his relationships with his many colleagues around the world and sharing in the development of a better 

understanding of the movements toward ethnic self-determination. He continued these efforts until his passing. He was 

an especially good and humorous correspondent and reference letter-writer for young and older scholars. 

 

Professor Connor published numerous pioneering and still-cited journal articles and two major books and served on the 

Board of Editors for numerous publications He was named Distinguished American Humanist (1991) by the University of 

Nevada and Distinguished American of Political Science by the University of Vermont.  

 

Professor Connor married Mary Lyon Connor in 1951. Walker and Mary collaborated in his research and writings until 

she became ill and he became her caregiver. Mrs. Connor passed away in 2014. He is survived by his three children: 

Peter (and Marlene) Connor of Holyoke, MA, Professor Joan Connor of Athens, OH, and Daniel (and Nancy) Connor of 

Mount Holly, VT. He is also survived by his grandson, Nils Walker Wessell of Brooklyn, NY; his sister Dorothea Barry of 

South Hadley MA and numerous nieces and nephews and their children. He was predeceased by his sister, Eileen Paxton 

of OH.  

 

Throughout his life, he pursued other interests as fervently as his chosen field of study. He was passionate about 

antiques, art, and jazz. In his final years, he enjoyed his mountain retreat in Vermont; UConn women’s basketball; his 

friendship with his son, Dan and daughter-in-law, Nancy and especially visits from his grandson. 

 

His family has announced that Professor Connor and his wife’s lives will be celebrated in Vermont sometime this 

summer.   In his honor, it is suggested that donations be made to Doctors Without Borders: 

 https://donate.doctorswithoutborders.org 

https://donate.doctorswithoutborders.org/

